
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

June 07, 2022 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, June 07, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Debra Rudd, Mickey Duncan, 
Kenneth Wells and Matthew Johnson, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, Guest Chris Winstead 
  
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order, and opened with prayer 
 
Copies of the May 10, 2022, Board Minutes was distributed to Board Members. 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept report as read. Second by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
 
Copies of the May 2022 Financial report was presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept financial report. Second by Kenneth Wells.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
None  
 
Nuisance 
Several properties are in violation of the ordinance 92.03 
 
Old Business:  
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept the second reading of the 2022-23 Budget.  Debra Rudd seconded the 
motion.  Motion carried. 
After discussing of the flooding issues and Mrs. Purdy deciding she did not want the sidewalk installed Matthew 
Johnson made a motion to table the sidewalk project for now.  
Seconded by Debra Rudd.   Motion Carried 
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept the project presented by Mayor Jeff Coomes on diverting the water at the edge 
of the Fire Department.  The Mayor will be the lead on getting the project completed.  Motion seconded by 
Mickey Duncan.  Motion carried. 
Park Grant- Sherri Crowley reported the Grant has been submitted. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to allow food trucks to setup at the City Park.  It is not a requirement, but the Board 
asks the proprietor of the trucks to donate to the City Park for maintenance.  Motion seconded by Kenneth 
Wells.  Motion carried. 
  
New Business 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept the 2022-2023 KLC Insurance policies and to choose the 2-payment option.  
First payment $4,019.35 due July 15, 2022 Seconded by Matthew Johnson.  Motion carried. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to have the City Clerk contact GRADD about a grant for the water department 
upgrade for new read meters.  Seconded by Kenneth Wells.  Motion carried. 
 
 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to adjourn at 6:58pm.  Seconded by Debra Rudd   Motion carried 
 
Due to the 4th of July Holiday the next Board meeting will be held on July 12, 2022 at 6:00pm 


